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August 5, 2022

Executive Directors and Chairpersons, 

	The Board of County Commissioners is concerned with and prioritizing the affordable housing crisis plaguing our county. Community Redevelopment Agencies were created under F.S. 163 Part III for the purpose of addressing “slum and blighted areas.” F.S. 163.360 provides “for the development of affordable housing in the area.” Unfortunately, according to your plans and expenditures, it appears this has not been the focus.
	The Shimberg Center for Housing Studies determined that more than one out of five individuals making less than 60% of the area median income cannot find affordable housing. This amounts to a deficit of 8,396 housing units in Brevard County.
	The intent behind your creation is clear in that community redevelopment agencies should provide an actual and tangible benefit to the community. While Florida Statute allows for other lawful expenditures, this Board strongly urges you to invest our resources into affordable housing. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]	We look forward to evaluating the changes to your plan within the next 60 days.

Sincerely,



_________________
Kristine Zonka, Chair
As ratified by the Brevard County Board of County Commissioners
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